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	Quick recap

	
	

	The board members discussed their reappointment, the structure of future meetings, and the progress of various projects, including the disposal of unused assets and the introduction of a fuel surcharge. They also addressed the aftermath of a recent storm, the challenges of cleaning up the power plant, and the importance of communication in managing utility services. Lastly, they discussed the potential of solar energy, the need for a rate study, and the possibility of a partnership with Probit, with plans to schedule a follow-up meeting in March.

	
	

	Next steps

	
	

	• Alexa to review and approve the letter regarding the demolition of the house on Lot 114 within an hour after the meeting.

	• Amy to sign the letter regarding the demolition of the house on Lot 114.

	• John to verify that all utilities are disconnected from the house on Lot 114 before demolition.

	• John to continue pressing Probid for more accurate numbers on the solar project.

	• Alexa to coordinate a Zoom meeting with Probid to discuss the solar project.

	• TUID team to prepare the concept paper for the grant application by February 27.

	• John to continue working on cleaning up the power plant after the sand storm.

	• John to follow up with ECI regarding the reverse reactive power issue.

	
Summary

	
	

	
	

	Board Reappointment and Meeting Structure

	In the meeting, the board members discussed their reappointment and the structure of future meetings. Jim expressed concerns about the lack of consistency in meeting times and suggested that questions should be asked after meetings, not before. Ray commended the board members for their work and mentioned positive feedback from Commissioner Tebbs and Commissioner Taylor. The board also discussed confirming current positions and the possibility of changing roles. Lastly, Alexa highlighted the board's achievements over the past two years, including disposing of unused assets, purchasing a new generator, and introducing a fuel surcharge.

	
	

	Office Lease Approval and Concerns

	Alexa Wilson expressed gratitude for the team's efforts and progress, particularly in the Federal Department of Energy and NREL projects. Mike highlighted the importance of addressing future maintenance goals. John discussed the audit engagement letter, emphasizing the expertise and value of the auditors. Alexa then introduced the subject of renting the office in the NLP building, with Ray providing a detailed history of the contract and its benefits. Alexa suggested a motion to approve the lease, which was unanimously approved by the board members. Mike expressed his concerns about the contract negotiation process, but ultimately voted in favor of the lease. The board agreed to be more transparent and inclusive in future contract negotiations.

	
	

	Storm Damage and County Response

	Ray discussed the aftermath of a recent storm that damaged a home in the district, which is now a fire hazard. He mentioned that the county attorney, Barry Huntington, is now handling the situation. Ray also mentioned that the county plans to clean up the landfill and possibly demo the damaged house. He asked Alexa to review a draft letter from the county to the homeowner, which requests the homeowner to clean up the mess or the county will do it and bill him. Alexa agreed to review the letter and suggested that the county should step in. Ray offered to change the letter's language to reflect the Ticaboo Volunteer Fire Department's involvement. The team agreed to proceed with the letter and send it to Barry Huntington.

	
	

	Power Plant Cleanup and Reactive Power

	John discussed the ongoing challenges of cleaning up the power plant after a big storm, which had left sand in every crevice. He also mentioned the need to clean up the C-9 area and the difficulties of working in cold temperatures. John brought up the issue of reverse reactive power, which had previously been a problem, and mentioned that he was bringing ECI back to educate him more on the issue and to check the effectiveness of the K Bar reactor. He also mentioned the need to monitor the motors in the field and to consider the use of power quality meters in the future. Mike and Alexa Wilson were present but did not contribute significantly to the discussion.

	
	

	Utility Services Management and Solar Energy

	John discussed the importance of communication in managing the utility services, emphasizing the need for accurate information and updates. He also mentioned the challenges of remote areas and the need for cost management. The team discussed the potential of solar energy and the need for a rate study to understand future costs. They also discussed the possibility of a partnership with Probit and the need for a wider discussion before finalizing numbers. John also mentioned the need for a backup generator and the importance of maintaining services. The team agreed to continue working on these issues and to schedule a follow-up meeting in March.

The next meeting was confirmed for March 19th, 2025 at 5:30 PM.

Adjournment—Alexa Wilson called for adjournment at 1:30 pm, Amy Golden made the motion to adjourn, Mike Morlang 2nd and the meeting was adjourned. 
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